PRESS RELEASE

Wireless World: Marconi and the making of radio

A special exhibition at the Museum of the History of Science to mark the acquisition by the Museum and the Bodleian Library of the extraordinary Marconi Collection. The exhibition covers the history of radio from Marconi’s early demonstrations in the 1890s to the beginning of regular public broadcasting in the 1920s.

This is the story of a technology that has shaped the modern world. At first the major purpose for ‘wireless’ seemed to be for sending individual messages in Morse code, with much greater flexibility than the established telegraph system, which relied on connections by wires.  ‘Wire-less’ would have military applications and would be especially valuable for communications at sea. However there was nothing to stop people ‘listening in’ and, with the coming of voice messages, enthusiasm grew for a completely different concept in communication – broadcasting.

The exhibition concentrates on the dramatic and memorable events in the early story:

· Marconi’s celebrated early demonstrations, including cross-Channel signals

· the achievement of a trans-Atlantic signal in December 1901

· the Titanic disaster and the use of radio to rescue the survivors

· the development of radio in World War One

· the birth of broadcasting, up to the foundation of the BBC

These are illustrated by original instruments and documents of outstanding interest, including:

· apparatus from Marconi’s very first demonstrations, including the trans-Atlantic signal

· famous original experimental notebooks and patents

· ‘Marconigram’ messages sent from the Titanic and between ships in the vicinity after the fatal collision; this material, not displayed before, is of the greatest public interest

· early radios and broadcast equipment, including the microphone used in Dame Nellie Melba’s celebrated recital on 15 June 1920, the first live public entertainment broadcast.

Exhibition dates: 25 April to 1 October 2006

Opening times: Tuesday to Saturday, 12 - 4 pm; Sunday 2 - 5 pm; admission free

Special events: see enclosed programme.

The exhibition will be opened on 24 April at 6.30 pm by Lord Patten of Barnes, Chancellor of the University of Oxford. Interviews (with photography) with Princess Elettra Marconi, daughter of Guglielmo Marconi, can be arranged from 5.30 pm.

For further information, please contact Dr Jim Bennett, 01865 277281 (or 277280); jim.bennett@mhs.ox.ac.uk

